
Cemetery Trustees 
Meeting Minutes 
December 4, 2018 
 
Meeting opened at 5:30 PM 
  
Present were Chairman Sue Weeks, Charlotte Allen, Guy Pike, and Mark Eldridge  
  
The minutes of Nov 13 were approved as written. 
  
An invoice from Mark Eldridge was approved for payment in the amount of $100. 
  
Discussion of Mark’s taking over the work formerly performed by Roger Williams was positive. 
  
The issue of gates for the remaining fence openings at the Townhouse Cemetery was resolved. After 
receiving two bids the Trustees voted to award the contract for purchase and installation to Steve 
Hunter in the amount of $11,500. $5000 to come from the 2018 budget, the remainder from the 2019 
budget. 
  
Sue reported that the proposed 2019 budget of $23,450 met with the Selectmen’s approval at their Dec 
3 meeting. 
  
Snow prevented the inspection of the broken granite gatepost at the Callender Cemetery by a local 
company. Spring will afford the opportunity. 
  
A check in the amount of $700 for plots 35 and 36. row F in the Townhouse Cemetery was received from 
the Marisseaus. 
  
A voucher was signed for the removal of $41,000 from the Cemetery expendable trust fund. Weather 
prevented the completion of the French Cemetery project so $26, 000 will be returned to the fund. 
These transactions go through the Trustees of the Trustfunds. 
  
$2,100 from the budget was used to remove trees at the Edgerly Blake Cemetery. 
  
The next meeting will be on 8 Jan 2019. 
  
Public input/ attendance is always welcome. 
  
The meeting adjourned at 6:05 PM 
  
Submitted by Guy Pike, Secretary, Cemetery Trustees 
 


